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Dinner Meeting: 

Contact Alison Ahearn - for all dinner arrangements no later than the Monday prior to our dinner meeting. Advise her of any apologies if you are unable to attend or to let her know of extra dinner guests that you have invited. This will ensure the accurate catering for the Wednesday meeting and appropriate charges for meals.

COST (Includes dinner) Members/Guests $20.00

Special Dietary Requirements:
If anyone has any special dietary requirements will they please inform Alison so that she can inform the club.  The club is very happy to cater to individual needs.

Alison Ahearn
Home: 3289 2560
Mobile: 0419 649 278
Email:   amy@amyandrews.com.au
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Diary Dates:
· 4th March – dinner meeting,                                                                                                                                     


6:30pm.
· 11th March – International Women’s Day at the Club.
· 22nd March – Area Workshop at Riverglenn, Indooroopilly.


to the following members 

for March….

Marina Duson – 1st
Yvonne Nunn – 14th
Simone Boersma  – 27th
Hope you have a great day!

Bingo Report
THURSDAY MORNING BINGO
PLEASE TAKE NOTE OF CHANGES TO THE ROSTER.
TRAINING FOR BINGO.
I would like to have a training day at my place to teach as many members as possible, how to do the money and how to call. These are not difficult tasks but a little embarrassing at first. 
Bingo Roster 
March
5th
Di W & Penny


12th
Bettina

19th
Karen
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26th
Penny

April
2nd
Tracey &  Kay

9th
Carol


16th
Jan &  Rosalind


23rd
Di Woodland  
(not sure if I need another person for this day).

30th
Kay
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May
7th
Tracey & Elizabeth


14th
Bettina


21st
Carol


28th
Karen

June
4th
Jan &  Elizabeth


11th
Di Woodland


18th
Kay


25th
Elizabeth

July
2nd
Tracey & Laurie


9th
Bettina

July       16th        Carole

23rd 
Karen


30th 
Elizabeth

Aug 
7th 
Jan & Di
As usual, I have tried to fit in with everyone’s plans and holidays.  I hope this is ok with everyone.

Vicki Williams  Bingo Convener
President’s Message

As you are all aware I have changed our venue for this coming month’s meeting.  Firstly the Arana League’s Club couldn't accommodate us on the 4th and after the awful meal that was served last month we need to have some more discussions with the Club.  I hope to have an outcome to report to you 
shortly, but it seems the meal will be more expensive.

Of course our focus will be on International Women’s Day coming up on the 11th March  - there are still a number who haven’t registered yet so I trust in the next few days registrations will flood in.

Regards,

Jan Spittle 


Organisation, Membership & Classification Committee
WELCOME NEW MEMBERS!

How happy I was to read on return from abroad that we have two new members, Glynnis and Fiona who paid their membership fees at the February meeting. We welcome them both and hope they'll enjoy being members of the Zonta Club of Pine Rivers.



Jan received a lovely email about Glynnis from her past Club, the Zonta Club of Bundaberg, who wish fervently she was still with them ( pause for a little gloat;  – sorry Dianne, Glynnis is ours now), and Fiona has been talking about joining us for some time – so it is great she’s taken the plunge now.

I understand Judith Dittman who was at February’s meeting is also interested in joining and I’m still hoping Julie Gilfoyle will join soon, but her daughter has a very bad case of dengue fever and both her mum and dad are busy looking after her at present.

BOO HOO - GOODBYE PENNY

I’m sorry that March will be goodbye month to Penny who is planning caravanning adventures with her husband Jim and thus resigning from Zonta. I was glad for Penny at first that Jim had decided to retire and they were planning trips together, but I rather wish now he’d remained a workaholic for a few more years.

 Anyway to put a brave face on our loss, Penny has been an excellent Zontian, always taking a lively interest in Zonta meetings and decisions, a friendly and natural “meeter and greeter” of potential and new members, a bingo stalwart, and, (I know I keep harping on about it) she has done a brilliant job of all the Membership Committee administration work since she became my solitary Membership Committee member. She leaves the Committee a legacy of two excellent policy and procedures re joining new members, and membership fees; and a well organised membership listing. I suppose I’ll now have to actually do Membership work again!

Thanks for everything Penny, and enjoy the open road, (toot, toot!).

DEATHS OF PAST PRESIDENT TRISH FARRELL AND PAST MEMBER CHRIS MONSOUR 
Those of us who knew Trish were sorry to hear of her recent death following a fairly long illness. Trish was a long time member and then Club President from 2001-2003, but following her presidency resigned from the Club to concentrate on her vocational training business. Jan attended Trish’s funeral on our behalf and Trish will also be remembered at the past Zontians memorial service at the District Conference.

I was also sorry to hear that past member Chris Monsour had died recently. 

Chris was a Pine Rivers Shire councillor with Pine Rivers Shire until the recent formation of the Moreton Bay Regional Council.  Chris appreciated the activities of Zonta and always supported our events but due to her Council duties and ill health she was unable to attend many of our dinner meetings and her membership lapsed a few years ago. 
MEMBER'S PROFILE – ALISON AHEARN

How to describe Alison, she has so many facets, as you will see when you read her profile. Rather fittingly as a successful romance writer, she flirted with Zonta for several years (including being the first president of the first Z Club in the southern hemisphere) before becoming a member in

2008 and our current Attendance Officer. We are very pleased she has, like so many of you, fitted Zonta into her busy life. Read all about Alison in her excellent profile.

See you at the dinner meeting.
Regards,
Rosalind Pestell


UN Committee
The theme for International Women's Day 2009 on March 8th is "Unite to End Violence Against Women."
 The UN Secretary General announced a UN wide campaign called UNite in 2008 and hopes that a greater world focus will be placed on this issue in 2009. 

Regards,

Lawrie  Krause

Status of Women Report

This week I dropped off three of the beautiful cot quilts made by Bev McDowell to Jebb House domestic violence refuge for women.  The remaining three will be given to the Lions Youth Skills Centre at Lawnton. All six young women are settling in and Heidi Wecker, the co-ordinator, will now look at how the centre will function in the long term. We had a request for second hand single bed sheets for a Burpengary youth shelter, and a thank-you to whoever donated sheets quickly for this need. Jan continues to bundle up second hand clothing which she posts to Kowanyama and with the town completely cut off from the coastal towns because of flooding, they now appreciate the clothing more than ever.

There seems to be a sea of information lately about homelessness. As the scope of the problem becomes more apparent through local and state government studies, it appears that suitable low cost housing is imperative to meet the growing needs of our society.

Regards,
Lorraine Hunter


Alison Ahearn
I grew up Central QLD. Born in Rockhampton and spent most of my early years there but have also lived in Cloncurry and Emerald
And I lived with my parents. Dad worked in the railway all his life. Mum was a housewife but did her senior by correspondence when I was in primary school and then went on to uni to get a degree when I was in high school. She also stood for local council in Emerald and was president of the Emerald State School P and C during it’s centenary year as well as the tuckshop convenor for years (a volunteer role at the time)  – are you getting where my passion for women’s issues and my volunteer gene comes from? (
I have three siblings. An older brother, a younger brother and a younger sister.
My biggest move (home –wise) to date was just before my first wedding anniversary my husband and I moved to the UK for a working holiday. We were there just shy of two years. 
People/pets and possessions dearest to me now: Husband Mark, Kids – Jack (13) and Claire (11), 2 black Labradors, 5 brown chooks and 1 duck. Apart from them my dearest possession is my memory stick. It’s the only “object” I’d run back into my house for if it was burning down.  Every word I’ve ever written is on it and they’re almost as precious as my family.
My business or profession is –RN, Novelist.  
My current work or main occupation is - I write full time (working on my 19th book) and work part time at the RCH in PICU. As much as I love writing and I have this fantasy of moving to Tuscany and becoming a mad recluse, I still, twenty odd years later, adore nursing. I love patient contact and knowing that I can be an advocate for my patients and be there for them when they’re at their most vulnerable gives me immense pride.
I also want to tell you that:  

I was the inaugural president of the first Z club in the southern hemisphere. I travelled to Rotarua in NZ to a Zonta International Conference in 1985 where I addressed the delegates – can’t for the life of me remember what I spoke about now!!

I was an active member of my local Nursing Mothers for 4 years when my children were small. I volunteer at two tuckshops and am active in both my kids’ schools having held roles on pre-school committees, carnival committees, grade seven graduation committees and two school councils.
 I’m currently serving on the national executive for Romance Writers of Australia as vice-president and am organising my second national conference for them to be held here in Brisbane in August – a truly mammoth task.
I volunteered for 4 years with the Samford First Responders being on call for emergencies within the Samford Valley region and working closely with Q.A.S.
I worked part-time for Mercy Family services in an Intensive parenting house in the community whose aim was to keep babies with mothers and out of the system. 

My other interests and/or skills and/or indulgences include: Reading, travelling.
Month & year joined Zonta: Early 2008.
I joined Zonta because:  I‘ve had a long association with Zonta, and always admired its objectives.
I remain in Zonta because: I love the grass roots support for women in our community.
Positions held in Zonta: Dinner attendance.


     Extra Diary Dates…..

AREA 
WORKSHOP 

22ND March 2009

At Riverglenn, Indooroopilly

(based on the musical “How to succeed in Zonta without 
really trying”) 
Should be a great day with so many members from our club attending!!!
DISTRICT CONFERENCE

25TH – 27TH September 2009

at Rydges Southbank, Townsville

International Convention 2010

San Antonio, USA

International convention 2012 Italy
Courtesy of our Area Director, 

Vicki.

PLEASE NOTE:





The next Zonta dinner meeting will be held at Santo's Pizzeria Italian Restaurant, Albany Creek Road, Albany Creek





A week earlier than usual  4th March


Cost - $25





Member Profile








Sue went to Nepal, Kathmandu some years ago with her church and saw the need for an orphanage, came home- and went back.  They now have 24 children in the orphanage and are turning people away.





Invite as many as you can!








Dinner  Meeting 





Speaker





Sue Kupiac


  from


‘Shed the Light’   
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“International Women’s Day”





Speaker





Sue Kupiac


  from


‘Shed the Light’   
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“International Women’s Day”





Wednesday 11th March


Arana Leagues Club





Wednesday 11th March


Arana Leagues Club








All articles in this newsletter are provided by the chairperson of each committee.  These articles are not necessarily the views of Zonta or the Editor.

